
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We have finally reached the end of term. I would like to thank you for your continued support throughout the 
year. 
 
It has been great to end the year with lots of positive events celebrating the success and improvements of our 
learners. We now look forward to celebrating examinations results on August 15th and August 22nd between 
8.00am and 11.00am. 
 
There will be changes in September. Mr G.Pope is leaving CCYD to take up a headship in Tonyrefail and we 
wish him the best of luck in his new role. We have appointed a new Deputy Head who will start in November. 
Mrs K Hewitt has now joined the leadership team and will be overseeing behaviour, attendance and exclusions 
in the interim. We also say goodbye to other staff who are either retiring and taking up new positions 
elsewhere and we wish them the best of luck. 
 
The new summer uniform seems to have worked well and we thank you for your support with this. There have 
been a minority of learners we have had to deal with due to inappropriate short length and this will be 
reviewed via learner voice for next year. 
 
All learners will be back in winter uniform in September which is the shirt and tie, trousers or skirts. We have 
had some flexibility in the last few weeks because we appreciate that you do not want to buy new shoes or 
uniform at this time of year. 
 
However, from September leggings, high tops, white socks over tights and hoodies will not be allowed. We 
have sent out clear guidance on uniform, and our uniform guidance is on the website. This includes 
appropriate skirt lengths and facial piercings. 
 
Anybody in incorrect uniform will be stopped on the doors and will be asked to isolate until the correct 
uniform is brought into school. There will be no exceptions. Most of our learners wear the correct uniform 
daily and it is a shame that a few choose not to. Again, many thanks to the parents and carers who adhere to 
these rules and support all our rules. We want to start September with a fresh start for all learners and this 
begins with uniform. 
 
We wish you all a wonderful summer break and look forward to working with you in September. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Headteacher 


